
SHERIDAN TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING
MINUTES

Minutes of the Regular Meeting, September 17, 2024, held at the Sheridan Township Hall at 7:00 p.m. Present
were Corliss Gulembo, Marlynn Gulembo, Jennie Borema, Jeffery Cormany, Douglas Damkoehler, and 9 guests.

Pledge to the Flag.

Minutes of the last meeting were read and approved.

Treasurer’s report was given. Motion to approve by Cormany, supported by Damkoehler; carried.

Clerk reported that the Clerk’s and Treasurer’s books balance at $142,173.89, prior to the meeting.

Assessor Nancy Vandervest reported that she is starting her field work and is working on a land split.
November 1 is the deadline for filing PRE Affidavit for exemption from the 18-mill school operating tax for the
winter tax levy.

Harold Morse reported that someone broke into the Sexton House at Bachellor Cemetery. State Police
responded. Clerk has contacted our insurance company.

Steve Klop asked about a pole barn on Campbell Rd. that is being built without a principal residence. Supervisor
believes that Zoning was changed requiring principal residence.

Supervisor talked to Road Commission Manager Steve Wessels today about spot brining. He only has 5,000
gallons left and he would have to bring in more, so, no spot brining. He also asked him about the new speed limit
setting requirements. He didn’t sound very optimistic that the speed limit around Tallman Lake could be reduced.

Commissioner Ron Bacon was not able to attend. Clerk read his email stating that the Chill Grant of $500,000
and MI Neighbor Grant of $200,000 are still available and they are getting many applications. If anyone is
interested in applying, get your application in as soon as possible.

Sheriff Kim Cole was not able to attend. Clerk read his report showing that there were 9 calls for service in the
Township in August, with no crashes.

Clerk received an invitation from the Road Commission to attend the tour of township projects on September 30.

Rob Allard from the Drain Commission is asking that the board replace Larry Polacek, who resigned from the
Round Lake Improvement Board, with a riparian property owner. Cormany stated that the Improvement Board
already replaced him with Al Thomas.

Clerk asked for authority to pay Early Voting Site Election Inspectors as soon as their bill is received. This was
requested of all of the clerks by the inspectors. Motion for Clerk to pay EV Site inspectors as soon as their billing
is received by Cormany, supported by Damkoehler; carried.

A resident reported that the Republic garbage truck is too heavy for the bridge on Morse Rd.

Motion to pay bills by Cormany, supported by Damkoehler; carried.

Motion to adjourn by M. Gulembo, supported by Borema; carried.

Respectfully submitted,

Marlynn E. Gulembo
Marlynn E. Gulembo, Clerk


